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The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is considering changes to University Boulevard (State 
Road 109) as part of a planned resurfacing project from San Jose Boulevard (State Road 13) to I-95. FDOT 
proposes installation of a directional median opening with traffic separators at Chester Avenue to eliminate 
the left turn movement from Chester Avenue to westbound University Boulevard; installation of a 4-foot traffic 
separator from Chester Avenue to Powers Avenue to direct left turn movements to the signalized intersection 
at Powers Avenue; installation of a 4-foot traffic separator from west of Richard Street to east of Cagle Road 
to direct left turn movements to the signal at Richard Street; and installation of a left turn directional median at 
Cagle Road to eliminate the northbound left turn movement at this intersection. These changes are intended to 
reduce the high incidence of crashes in the project area.

The meeting will take place virtually and in-person at the FDOT Urban Office Training Center at 2198 Edison 
Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204. FDOT staff and consultants will be available from 4 to 6 p.m. to answer 
questions and accept comments. A formal presentation and public comment period will begin at 6 p.m.

Project documents and virtual participation instructions are available at www.nflroads.com/VPH. Participants 
who are unable to attend the webinar virtually or in-person may listen to the meeting by calling (562) 247-8422 
and entering access code 806-490-262. All participants, regardless of the platform they choose, will be able 
to view project documents, ask questions and make comments for the public record.

Attendees who complete a speaker’s card will have the opportunity to make an oral statement that will become 
part of the public record. Persons wishing to submit written statements or other exhibits in place of or in 
addition to oral statements may do so at the meeting or by sending them to Peter Osborne, Project Manager, 
at 12198 Edison Avenue, Jacksonville, FL 32204 or Peter.Osborne@dot.state.fl.us. Exhibits or statements 
postmarked on or before Nov. 24, 2022, will become part of the public record.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. 
Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or who require translation 
services (free of charge) should contact Sara Pleasants at least seven days prior to the hearing at sara.pleasants@dot.
state.fl.us or (904) 831-3368.

Monday, Nov. 14, 2022
Open House: 
4 to 6 p.m.

Public Comments:
6 p.m.

In person:
FDOT Urban Office 

2198 Edison Avenue
Jacksonville, FL 32204

Online:  
nflroads.com/VPH

By phone: 
(562) 247-8422, 

access code 806-490-262




